The Scrapbag Rag
Blue Valley Quilt Guild, October 2007

blue-valley-quilters.tripod.com

Welcome, Quilt-Lovers


The colors of fall can keep any quilter’s head spinning! Join us for our October guild potluck and meeting on Monday evening, October 15, at 6:15 p.m. in the Seward Civic Center (east basement room).


Yes, it’s time for our annual potluck supper! Please arrive by about 6:15 so that we might begin the food line at 6:30. Bring one dish to share: either a main dish, a salad, or a dessert. Also bring your own table service. Our Board will provide beverages & napkins. Be prepared for a feast - plus some fun and quilting fellowship.

Following the food will be our regular meeting at about 7:00-7:15 (for those of you who cannot join us for the meal). The evening will feature game night – with Quilt Guild Bingo! (Please see page 4 for directions on making your bingo block.) Whether you actually play the game or not, we expect lots of laughter and excitement during the suspense of  this game. Hey-prizes are involved, too, so you won’t want to miss this memorable Monday.

We will have the installation of our new Guild officers: President-Linda Riesberg, V-President-Mary Robbins, Secretary-Barbara Pike, and Treasurer-Lori Duffek. A big thank you goes to last year’s Board and a big welcome goes out to the new group! Our program committee will be Becky Wallroff, Gretchen Gebhardt, Jeanie Hecker, and Kriss Moulds. Gen Kusek is retiring from the Guild Library and a new librarian is needed. If you might be interested, find out more at the meeting or call Gen.

The fun isn’t over yet, as our Show’n’Tell will feature Mystery Quilts! That’s right, if you attempted to make this year’s mystery quilt, then tonight you will show us how your project turned out. Or in the case of some you, how it might be turning out! That is, bring your project in whatever stage it is currently in – we want to see your idea! We hope to see at least some completed tops!


Some of us are anxious to hear the results of this year’s big quilt show “Old Traditions – New Trends.” Yes, it’s over now and at our October meeting, you will hear how it all turned out. Thank you to everyone who helped to make it a success, as we heard all kinds of positive comments from participants and guests who intend to return “the next time.” Please see Page 5 for a letter from the show coordinators! (If you have any unpaid receipts related to the show, turn them in to Arlene Moritz.)

Refreshments aren’t needed this month because of the potluck, but we have no volunteers lined up for next month. If you can bring cookies or bars in November, let us know at the October meeting.


October is the first month for collecting DUES for next year. BVQG annual dues are $20. Thanks for everyone’s support and a big welcome to all new members! Pay now to get your name on next year’s mailing list.

Quilt Stand


For the past few years, we have used PVC pipes to make a raffle quilt stand. However, these are awkward, heavy, and space consuming on the floor, where it must be displayed in such a way that people will not trip on the floor pieces (this was a slight issue at the State Convention this past summer). At our October meeting we will vote on the purchase of a lightweight folding stand to be used for this purpose. You may address financial or storage questions to Board members.
Quilt Study Center


Last month we heard from Carolyn Ducey about the new International Quilt Study Center building going up in Lincoln, and about volunteer opportunities there. Training meetings will begin in January for greeters, docents, library aides, and collections care-givers. If you might be interested in getting in on the action, you can contact the Center on the web, or check with a BVQG member who is involved. Barbara Pike, Kriss Moulds, Patsy Mellen, Kaye McCloy, Phyllis Hronik, and Becky Reisinger are some members who are planning to participate.

Birthdays
Happy Birthday to:


Beth Peterson – Oct. 9


Maralee Meyer – Oct. 12



Diane Swartzlander – Oct. 12


Gretchen Gebhardt – Oct. 15


Nadine Hefner (new member) – Oct. 15


Sheila Beins – Oct. 16

Quilting Events

October 13 – Quilt Show and House Tour, 10:30-3:30, Tour 4 homes filled with quilts in Cambridge, NE. Tickets available at Cottage Inspirations, 710 Nasby, Cambridge, NE 69022, Ph 308-697-4000.

October 19-21 – Cottonwood Quilters of Nebraska presents “Sewing the Seeds of Quilting” quilt show at Bethany Lutheran Church, 4200 N 204th St., Elkhorn, NE. Fri & Sat from 9 – 5, Sun from 11-4. Featured Quilter: Bobbin Huntington. Quilt Appraisals, Merchant’s Mall, Mini-Raffle, Raffle Quilts, Scissor Sharpening, Demonstrations, Lunch Parlor, Doll Exhibit, Silent Auction & more. For more info contact: Ellen Vollmer, (402) 721-1983 or Cathy Driver (402) 753-8885; baseballquilt@aol.com.

October 20-21 – “Garden of Quilts” sponsored by the Prairie Pioneer Quilt Guild at the YWCA, 211 East Fonner Park Road, Grand Island, NE. Sat – 9 – 5, Sun 12 – 5. Admission $4. Raffle Quilt, Viewer’s Choice, Special Exhibits, Displays, Silent Auction, Door Prizes, Vendors Demonstrations, Food, Beverages, Free Parking and Handicapped Accessible. For more info: Sandie Czarnick (308) 380-8158.

Treasurer’s Report

Balance August 31, 2007






$2691.79

Income


Vendor for Quilt Show, Judy Busboom



50.00


Raffle Quilt ticket sales





60.00


Raffle Quilt ticket sales





51.00

Expenses


Marilyn Varner (newsletter copies)



  8.90


Linda Gapp (State Fair Prize)




10.00


Lynn Greer (State Fair Prize)




10.00


Jeanie Hecker (advertising for quilt show)


50.41


Cash for Quilt Show 




           235.00

Balance September 30, 2007






$2538.48
Blue Valley Quilt Guild Minutes, September 17, 2007


The meeting was called to order by President Jeanie at 7:07 p.m.


Three guests were welcomed and given a copy of the newsletter. Member birthdays were recognized and names drawn for door prizes. Bonnie McMann and Linda Riesberg were rewarded for wearing name tags and Kriss Moulds won the door prize of a daily planner.


Joanne Neeley introduced the program, “What’s New at the International Quilt Study Center.” It was presented by Carolyn Ducey.


Following the program and a break, the business meeting was held in which the minutes and treasurer’s report for August were approved as printed in the newsletter.


Marian Fosler gave a report on the quilt display at the State Fair.


Mary Robbins, with help from Barbara Pike, Lori Duffek, and Marilyn Varner gave a report of the progress made toward the September 29 & 30 quilt show.


It was announced that mystery quilts should be ready to be shown at the October meeting.


A thank you letter from Susan Minchow, county & state fair award winner, was read.


It was announced that the guild will have a table at an organization fair at the Seward Memorial Library in approximately one week. Brochures will be made available, but the booth will not be manned.


Election of officers was held. 2007-2008 officers will be Linda Riesberg, President, Mary Robbins, Vice President, Barbara Pike, Secretary, Lori Duffek, Treasurer. The new program committee will be made up of members Kriss Moulds, Gretchen Gebhardt, Jeanie Hecker, and Becky Wallroff.


Jeanie requested someone come forward to serve as guild librarian for the coming year.


The October meeting will be our annual potluck dinner. Each member is to bring a covered dish and her own table service. Dinner will be at 6:30 with the meeting at 7:00.


Information about upcoming quilt events was made available.

Show and Tell was held.


Meeting was adjourned.







Respectfully submitted, Mary Robbins
New Members


A big welcome to these new guild members:

Nadine Hefner





Jeanne Walsh

2352 224th Rd.






1030 Manor Drive, Apt. 211

Bee, NE 68314





Seward, NE 68434

566-2090 643-9154

B-day: Oct. 15






B-day: July 1










merry-sunshine@hotmail.com
Quilt Guild Bingo

(from Fons & Porter magazine, Sept/Oct 2006)

Markers: Bring markers, could be buttons
Materials for (1) 10-1/2” game card (block)


Fabric must be chosen from the following categories: batik, floral, geometric, heart, leaf, metallic, holiday, novelty, paisley, plaid, solid, star, stripe or 1930s print.


All squares are cut 2-1/2”.


Five squares should be assorted yellow and orange prints


Five squares should be assorted red prints


Five squares should be assorted blue prints


Five squares should be assorted green prints


Four squares should be assorted pink and purple prints


One square is a black print

Block Assembly

1. Join five yellow/orange print squares to make one row. In the same manner make one red, one blue and one green row.

2. Join two pink/purple squares. Join two more pink/purple squares. Join one pink/purple pair to each side of one black square to complete a row.

3. Join rows, placing pink/purple row in center. (Black square will be in the center of the completed game card.)

Notes: The bingo caller will call by color & fabric type.



Do not quilt or bind anything, we may do something with the blocks later.



Feel free to make an extra one for someone else.





Remembering the Quilt Show of 2007
“Old Traditions – New Trends”

Dear Guild Members,

We, the 2007 guild show coordinators, offer each of you our most sincere thanks for the time, effort and support you gave to make the show the wonderful success that it was in every way.

New friendships were forged and old ones cemented. New guild members and guild supporters will come from our collective efforts. Another year of programs and projects will be funded and the seeds for our next show have been sown. We have all been inspired and are ready to begin new projects and finish old ones.

None of this could have happened without the contributions of each and every one of you. From making and/or collecting the beautiful quilts that we displayed, selling and buying raffle tickets, working at the show, making items to sale or raffle, keeping the show quilts safe and offering help and support to other members along the way, to showing up, paying admission and viewing the result of all the hard work, you are to be commended for a job very well done.

Thank you too, to the pioneers among us, Janalee and Katy, who charted quilt show territory for our guild. Without your work there would have been no funds and no place to start this year or in the future.

Now get stitching, everyone, so that we have another 300 or so quilts to show in 2010!

In Fond Friendship,

Barbara Pike

Lori Duffek

Mary Robbins

Becky Wallroff

Marilyn Varner
*Note: Our show program omitted the first BVQG president: Becky Reisinger. Please accept our apologies, Becky, and thank you for getting us started!

Quilt Show Raffle Winners!

Halloween wallhanging by Diane Swartzlander: Annie Soucie, Seward

Halloween wallhanging by Linda Riesberg: Sarah Kohlhof, Seward

Pair of mules wallhanging by Marilyn Varner: Mary Robbins, Seward
Flower wallhanging by Kriss Moulds: Elaine Nielsen, Seward

Framed design by Janalee Petsch: The Cosmic Cow, Lincoln

BVQG Raffle Quilt: Becky Wallroff, Bee

Please remember that we’d like to give thank you blocks to our outgoing president, Jeanie Hecker. We’re giving her leaf blocks which can be the “traditional” leaf block or another kind. The block should be 6-1/2” (unfinished), made with half-squares cut at 2-7/8”(to finish at 2”). The background should be brown or black, with the leaf standing out in yellow/gold/ orange…Please turn in (sneakily) to a board member at Monday’s October meeting.

To the October meeting, bring:

Nametag

Dues

Bingo block

President’s leaf block

Mystery Quilt (top or pieces okay)

Show’n’Tell
Table service

Potluck dish to share

